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Dear Interested Citizen: 

This fact sheet is to inform 
you about the groundwater 
investigation planned for 
the Trans Technology 
Corporation site at One 
Robert Lane, Glen Head, 
New York. 

If you have any questions 
or would like additional 
information, please 
contact the staff identified 
below: 

Investigation: 
Ms. Tara Diaz 
NYSDEC 
625 Broadway 
Albany,NY 12233-7015 
Phone: ( 518) 402-9621 
1-800-225�5337 

Health-Related 

Concerns: 
Ms. Jacquelyn Nealon 
NYSDOH 

Flanigan Square, 54 7 
River St. 
Troy, NY 12180-2216 
Phone: ( 518) 402-7880 
1-800-458-1158 ext.27880 
For additional information 
on human health and 
exposure issues, please visit 
the New York State 
Department of Health's 
website at: 
http://www.health.state.ny.us/ 
en vironrnentaVabout/ exposur 
e.htm 

Breeze-Eastern Corporation (formerly Trans Technology Corporation) and their 
environmental consultant, AMEC Geo matrix, under the direction of the New York 
State Department of Environmental Conservation O'NSDEC), and the New York 
State Department of Health (NYSDOH), previously conducted a remedial 
investigation and feasibility study for the Site which culminated in a Record of 
Decision (ROD) specifying the remedial actions necessary to address soil 
contamination at the site (defined as Operable Unit 1 or OU-I*). The OU-1 
remediation work is scheduled to occur in the fall of 2008. The remedial 
investigation also determined that additional sampling data is necessary to delineate 
the nature and extent of groundwater impacts (designated OU-2), particularly at 
depths greater than 150 feet and with respect to the potential for off-site impacts. 

OU-2 Groundwater Investigation: The OU-2 groundwater investigation will be 
completed in two phases. Phase 1 will consist of on-site groundwater sampling 
activities. Phase 2 will consist of off-site groundwater sampling, the specifics of 
which will be determined based on the on-site results. The Phase I activities will 
include sampling from existing wells and "groundwater profiling" along the west 
perimeter of the site. Groundwater profiling is an advanced investigation method 
whereby boreholes will be drilled to depths greater than 200 feet for collection of 
groundwater samples to be analyzed in an on-site mobile laboratory. Two 
groundwater profile holes will be drilled. The results of the Phase I activities will 
be used to determine the locations of one or more groundwater monitoring wells to 
be located off the property, most likely west or northwest of the Site. The 
Groundwater OU-2 Investigation Work Plan is available for public review at the 
document repositories listed below. The Phase 1 field work is scheduled to start on 
August 18, 200� .. --! 
Document Repositories: '( ' 
NYSDEC, Region 1 Glen Cove Public Library 

By Appointment f' 114'Glen Cove Avenue 
Attn: Mr. Bill Fonda '·' Glen Co¥e,jl'jew York 11542-2885 
SUNY - Bldg. 40 � ·f' MjTh 9 AM - 9 P� r � 
Stony Brook, New York 11790-235'6 Mi" · ·9- AM-: 5 PM 
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Phone: (631) 444-0350 >• ·Hllf1i1f:(516) 676-2
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*An operable unit represents a porlo� "ef ;h� };{2 rlr:e� ft�ai�}o� I�chnical or 
administrative rfasons, can be addressed separately to eliminate or mitigate a 
release, threat . of release or exposure pathway resulting from the site 
contamination. 
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